
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 
Stephen C. Brich, P.E. 1401 East Broad Street (804) 786-2701 
Commissioner Richmond, Virginia 23219 Fax: (804) 786-2940 

July 20, 2022 

CONTRACT AWARD 

Project: I-64 Hampton Roads Express Lanes (HREL) Segment 4C 
Project No: 0064-114-374, P101, R201, C501 
City of Hampton 
Contract No.: C00117841DB111 

Mr. Garry Palleschi 
Shirley-Branch Joint Venture 
8435 Backlick Road 
Lorton, Virginia 22079 

Dear Mr. Palleschi, 

As you are aware, a Notice of Intent to Award for the above contract was posted on June 24, 2022. 
I am pleased to inform you that the Commonwealth Transportation Board, on July 20, 2022, 
approved the award to Shirley-Branch JV based on your bid of $313,872,235.00. The execution 
of this contract is subject to any necessary concurrence of the Federal Highway Administration 
and other pertinent authorized agencies, if applicable. 

You will be advised of final execution of the contract by the Department. 

Sincerely, 

Signature on File with the Alternative Project Delivery Division 

David B. Coaker P.E., CCM 
State Contract Engineer 

VirginiaDOT.org 
WE KEEP VIRGINIA MOVING 

https://VirginiaDOT.org
https://313,872,235.00


cc: Christopher Hall, P.E., Hampton Roads District Engineer 
Michael Davis, P.E., Hampton Roads Deputy District Administrator 
Ricardo Correa, P.E., Hampton Roads District Major Projects Director 
Janet Hedrick, P.E., DBIA, Hampton Roads District Senior Project Manager 
Joseph Ludwig, P.E, DBIA, Hampton Roads District Area Construction Engineer 
Shailendra Patel, P.E., DBIA, State Engineer APD 
Jeffrey Roby, P.E., DBIA, Assistant State Engineer APD 
Suril Shah, P.E., DBIA, Senior Project Delivery Engineer APD 
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